
Mt. San Antonio College 
Curriculum & Instruction Council 

Minutes 
December 11, 2012 

3:30 – 5:00 pm 
Conference Room: Bldg. 4, Room 2440 

 

X George Bradshaw  X Jason Chevalier E LeAnn Garrett, Co-
Chair X Terri Long 

X Virginia Burley, Co-Chair A Tom Edson X Mary Johnson X John Pellitteri 

X Donna Burns X Jamaika Fowler X Eric Kaljumagi X Dan Smith 

Student Representative: Vacant Recorder: Irene Inouye X 

 
Agenda Outcome 

I. Approval of Council Minutes 
November 27, 2012 

 
Approved with minor edits 

II. Information  
III. Distance Learning Committee Minutes: 

November 13, 2012 
 
Accepted 

 Educational Design Committee Minutes: 
November 27, 2012 
December 4, 2012 

 
Accepted 
 

 Equivalency Committee Minutes: 
October 22, 2012 

 
Accepted 

  Outcomes Committee Minutes: 
November 20, 2012 

 
Accepted 

 Transfer & General Education Subcommittee Report: 
 

 

IV. New or Substantive Program Changes, New Courses, and Course Disciplines 
 TMC  AA-T Geography There are several concerns about the grouping of courses as 

well as some new unprocessed courses in the degree. 
Remove GEOG 16 and GEOG 11 as they are not CSU 
transferable. 
It is recommended that the department be contacted to address 
these issues and move it to the Academic Senate Agenda. 

 Music Family Information and Ensemble Repeatability Families are for courses that are not repeatable.  
It was established that the two families are not necessary 
because the courses are repeatable at CSU.  
The repeatability memo is approved as consent Item to 
Academic Senate. 

V. 4-Year Review Course List for AS Consent Agenda  

VI. Items for Discussion or Action  

 CHILD 10 and CHLD 10H current title: Child Growth and 
Development  - M. Grimes-Hillman 

Last year the Child Development Department created the new 
title “Child Growth and Development” for CHLD 10 and 10H. 
These courses are lifespan courses and the title should reflect 
the course content. 
The department has not responded to the recommendations of 
EDC. Curriculum liaisons have been trying to get a response 
without success. 
The title change should not affect articulation since the content 
is not being changed. If the title changes CSU might request the 
review of the COR. 
Is misleading for the students when they end up with two Child 
Development courses on their transcripts instead of one Child 
Development course and one Lifespan course. 
It is recommended that administrator be contacted 
regarding the concern on the course title. 
 
 

2013-13 Meetings 
3:30-5:00 
2nd & 4th Tuesdays 

September 11 & 25, 2012 
October 9 & 23, 2012 

November 13 & 27, 2012 
 

December 11, 2012 
 

February 26, 2013 
March 12 & 26, 2013 
April 9 & 23, 2013  

May 14 & 28, 2013 
June 11, 2013 
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